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The session described the recent progress in implementing the Consolidated Prediction Format (CPF). A brief overview of the format was given by R. Ricklefs, followed by status of the prediction generation.  Reports were given by the 4 prediction centers currently producing CPF files: NSGF (G. Appleby), HTSI (C. Clarke), CSR (R. Ricklefs), and AIUB (W. Gurtner). 

Station progress was addressed for the 2 stations currently using the CPF: MLRS (R. Ricklefs),  and Zimmerwald (W. Gurtner ). The latter talk included a number of plots from recent passes emphasizing the benefits of the CPF in improved acquisition. Other stations reporting on the implementation progress were NASA stations other than MLRS (C. Clarke),  NSGF (G. Appleby), and Mt. Stromlo (J. Luck: “We're working on it!”).

C. Clarke also discussed his experiences with tests of the generic normalpoint processor.  CPFs are being used by both integrating a state vector from the CPF as well as interpolating the CPF. Sample software for implementing the CPF was described by R. Ricklefs and W. Gurtner. J. McGarry discussed the Lunar Reconnaissance Orbiter (LRO) and its prediction requirements.

Finally, the ILRS Governing Board-approved time table for implementation of the CPF was announced. The schedule requires all prediction providers to produce CPFs by the end of this year and all stations to use CPFs by June 30, 2006.

